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EPA's proposed exemption is crafted to limit itself to equipment that is constructed to 3-
A Sanitary Standards and inspected under the Pasteurized Milk Ordinance (PMO) or a
state regulatory equivalent. We explained our comments filed on February 13, 2009, the
uneven application of the exemption to dairy facilities is caused by the ambiguity of the
term equivalent, the limited reach of the PMO, and the fact the state laws vary greatly.

We suggest that the underpinnings of what has been pursued from the beginning, an
exemption for milk and milk product containers that is based on adequate construction
and adequate inspection, can be found by working with the Food and Drug
Administration's Good Manufacturing Practices (GMPs), specifically 21 CFR 110.40.
Those regulations provide ample protection against dairy equipment deteriorating to the
point that it would leak or spill. An exemption based on compliance with the GMPs
would operate uniformly across the dairy industry and avoid the problems inherent in the
EPA draft proposal.

This is an important issue for the dairy industry. As the leader of an association that
represents the nation's dairy manufacturing and marketing industries and their suppliers, a
$110-billion a year industry, I urge that the final rule be drafted to uniformly and fairly
remove all dairy equipment from the spill prevention rule.

This issue has captured media attention and generated a great deal of legislative concern.
We pledge our assistance in resolving this issue and hope that the recommendation above

proves helpful.
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